
December 18, 2024 

Kimberly Campo  

586 Lantern Hill Rd.  

Ledyard, Ct 06339 

 

 Dear Commissioners and Ms. Burdick  

The first question I would like to ask, do we remember the time of the Lantern Hill Quarry?  
We called it the Silica Mine located on Lantern Hill Rd.  I knew several town families with relatives that 
worked at the Quarry.  Most are gone now, many passed from Silicosis / Mesothelioma directly related 
to exposure to silica dust working at the quarry.  And… they were wearing masks. 

Why would you want to subject our Towns people to that again?  Especially in such close proximity to 
the Schools.  What long term possibly fatal illnesses are you willing to subject the children to as they 
play sports on the fields and go to recess to play?  Is the money to be made more important than the 
health and wellbeing of Ledyard’s Children and Families?  

Thank you for reading this.   

Kimberly Campo  

 

 

 

 


